
Question on Notice 
No. 826 

Asked on 18 August 2022 
 
 
MR R STEVENS ASKED THE MINISTER FOR TOURISM, INNOVATION AND 
SPORT AND MINISTER ASSISTING THE PREMIER ON OLYMPICS AND 
PARALYMPICS SPORT AND ENGAGEMENT (HON S HINCHLIFFE) ―  
 
QUESTION: 
 
With reference to the Director General's testimony at the recent Estimates 
hearing that there will be one section of the Wangetti Trail where the hiking trail 
will be separated from the mountain bikes— 
 
Will the Minister provide the precise start and end point of this separated 
section? 
 
ANSWER: 
 
The Wangetti North section of the Wangetti Trail, which extends from Wangetti 
township to the Mowbray River, may, subject to environmental approvals, 
constructability and market and industry advice, utilise existing backcountry 
roads in the Macalister Range National Park to separate mountain bikes from 
hikers. This potential mountain bike link was released for public comment in 
2019 and would start at the Captain Cook Highway in the Wangetti township 
and reconnect at Twin Bridges Track. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


